
Solon Athletic Booster Meeting 

August 14, 2017 
 

Athletic Director: Mark McGuire -  

• Fall sports underway, already have had picture days at H.S. & M.S. 

• Athletic passes are online 
Keeping reserve seats from last year deadline has passed but there are still seats 

available. 

10 game passes (student pass, adult pass) 

Family passes available all home games and 2 reserved seats for football games 

Passes only good for regular season event, tournaments are not included 

• Final forms - 2nd year for fall season, 642 fall season athletes (HS/MS) - all done 

online except p.3-4 papers must be turned in. Sudden Cardiac Arrest training has to 

be signed off by players, parents, coaches, trainers are instructing students where 

the AED machines are. 2 new portable ones have been purchased for X country, 

would still like to have some in the park by the tennis courts.  

• School will be offering heart screening through M-Corp $75 on Oct. 13 (no school) 

• New uniforms were purchased for girls soccer, X country, M.S. Volleyball team 

• Volleyball sectionals will be Oct. 16, Districts Oct. 24, 28 

• Football playoffs for all divisions will be on Friday night (losing too many good refs 

to college games on Saturday)  

• Soccer - may host sectional/district games - more info to follow. 

• SAB did a good job organizing uniforms in the attic above auxiliary gym but this 

space will now be used as a film room and meeting room, so uniforms have been 

moved to attic by old wrestling room. 

• JV soccer will have trainers at their games as negotiated by Cleveland Clinic 

contract. 

• Recommended that athletes with injuries should try to see trainers after school 

rather than waiting until right before their games. We have 1.5 trainers. 

Secretary: Anna Laubscher - - 

• June and July minutes have been posted on booster site. 

Treasurer: Kevin Weaver  not in attendance 

Budget: Pete Brown - not in attendance 

President Report: Nancy Westrich 

• Thanks to all how helped with the golf outing. Special thanks to Debbie 

Marks. 

• Nancy met with Ashley regarding upgrades to Cheerleading program. 

For the last 2 years, cheerleaders have gone to camp- costs this year 

were $12,410 and were covered by parents. Nancy suggested Ashley 

write up request for next year. Cheerleaders will also be attending a 



conference cheerleading camp in November. Boosters this year 

sponsored a $300 team building event for cheerleading.  

Advertising : Andrea Hill - not in attendance 

• Debbie Marks reported that approximately $20,000 has been raised to 

date (above target). There will be shirts at first football game, rally 

towels, megaphones, and thunder sticks this year. 

Communications: Marc Braun 

• Server issue is fixed. 

• Discussion about using Google Calendar/Google Docs links on website 

for all games. 

 

Membership: Nicole Canitano   not in attendance 

• Cheryl reported over $18,000 in membership so far this year, process is 

more streamlined due to Google Docs 

• Parking passes will arrive by mail before first home game 

 

Parent Representative: Meg Foglietti - not in attendance  

 

Concessions: Judy Rich 

• Opened concessions for Comets Day. poor turnout, only $130, next year 

just do drinks. 

• Concessions will be provided on Friday, Aug. 18 for football scrimmage, 

need volunteers, sign up genius link will be emailed out. Will be 

serving pizza, drinks, candy on the home side. Last year we did not do 

this and there was a big need for it.  

• Need a co-chair to help with concessions.  

 

Spirit Store: Lisa Catalano  

• Sold approximately $2700 of merchandise at Comets Day and another 

$600 for reunions.  

• Will be open on Wednesday for Freshman Orientation, Thursday for 

teachers, Friday for football scrimmage and Saturday for soccer at 

Orchard School.  

Athlete of the Week - Anna Laubscher 

• Brad Cisar secured DNR Bagels as the sponsor for athlete of the week. 

 

Scholarships: Kathy McQuaide - not in attendance 

 



Golf Outing: Debbie Marks and Tim Longville 

• Thank you to Debbie Marks for hard work.  

• Event sold out, hope to net about $12,000 after expenses (up $3000 

from last year).  

• Thanks to volunteers, Winking Lizard, Grantwood and sponsors. 

 

New Business 

• February Fundraiser will Feb. 10th at Signature, looking for ideas for 

the band, please let Debbie or Nancy know of ideas. 

 


